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Minutes of Management Committee meeting held on 11th February 2025


PRESENT: P. Brown (Chair), Cllr C Grocock, Cllr C Cook, Cllr H Molloy, Cllr S Pinkney, Cllr H Morris, S. Barnicott, P. Griffin, A. Curzon, M. Hallam, Grocock, G. Nerney. 

Apologies S Ashmore. 

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed. 

Chair P Brown opened the meeting thanking everyone for attending.

Finance
Chair gave a brief update on finance and updating the Committee on the bank balance. Everything had gone well during the absence of A Curzon. 

Car Park
Cllr Cook, Cllr Pinkney, Cllr Morris and Cllr Molloy have been working towards the construction of a car park on the playing field and they reported on the current situation.

At a previous meeting it had been decided to look at the Duromatt way of forming the base of the car park. They had contacted a few suppliers but had only one quote back so far from Paveway, a local business. After some discussion with them it seems as though Duromatts were probably not the best option, as after time, the mats would have to be replaced. It appears that a more permanent option would be preferable. 

Looking at the area to be used they were looking to make spaces for approximately 20 cars. It was also suggested that the area be cordoned off with wooden posts and fencing though at a further date perhaps railings maybe required round the children's area.

The Councillors having spoken to the Parish Councils were asked to put everything in an email to them in the first instance. The Management Committee is looking at a quote of £24,000. Hopefully some of the funding will come from the Parish Councils and once everything is in hand Cllr C Grocock will look at further funding that we can possibly tap into. Further discussions continued for a while with a few ideas put forward.

A O B:

The Management Committee have been approached by the Parish Councils to see if one of the containers could be made available to store emergency flood equipment I.e. sandbags and the like in case of more floods. A co-ordinator has been appointed as flood warden.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:41

The next meeting scheduled for 7pm on Tuesday 15th April 2025 at the Pavilion.
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